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Reunion Dates 2024. April 12th -  14th. Maids Head Hotel Norwich.  

Details to follow.  

 

*  
 

Commemorating Sailor Malan  

Group Captain A. G. ôSailorõ Malan 

DSO & Bar, DFC & Bar died from Parkinsonõs 

Disease on 17th  September  1963 at the young 

age of 5 2,  As our members will be  aware, he led 

74 Squadron during the  Battle of Britain  and by 

the time he came to the end of  his RAF flying 

career his tally of enemy aircraft was 27 

destroyed, 7 shared , 5 probables and 16 

damaged. At  the time he was the RAF's leading 

ace. 

To mark the 60 th  anniversary of Sailorõs death 

in his homeland South Africa, Dr. Yvonne Malan  

(Sailor was Yvonneõs grandfatherõs cousin) 

organised a group to visit to his grave in 

Kimberley on  17th  September, coincidentally and 

appropriately Battle  of Brit ain Day this year,  to 

pay their respects  and lay wreaths.  

The Association  arranged for a wreath to be  laid 

on our behalf by Miss J ane Maarman, a member 

of a local scout troop. She took her duty  

seriously and respectful ly on our behalf , coping 

proudly with the responsibility on her young shoulders. Our President has written to Miss Marman to 

thank her. Our wreathõs dedication read: 

In Memory of One of the Finest Fighter Pilots of World War Two.  

Group Captain Sailor Ma lan.  

With thanks  

No. 74 (Fighter) Squadron.  
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Miss J ane Maarman lays the Association wreath on Sailorõs grave in the ceremony on 17th  September  

(Photo above courtesy of SATS ôGeneral Bothaõ Old Boys Association and below courtesy of Richard Harding ). 

) 

The US Ambassador to South Africa and his military attaché  attended the commemoration. Sailor  was denied a 

military funeral in 1963 and military personnel were banned from attending in uniform. In prote st the US 

government sent two USAF officers in full uniform. The Royal Air Force and Rhodesian Air Force did the same. 

The reason for the ban was Sailorõs involvement with the Torch Commando in the 1950s after he had returned to 

South Africa,  an organisation  that opposed the introduction of  apartheid . He was President  of the Commando 

which at one st age had 250,000 members  and posed a threat to the government of the day  which in response 

sought to treat his death.as  being of no significance . Such days are things of the past thankfully  and the presence 

of the ambassador and his attaché  60 years on recognised that . 
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On the  day previous to the graveside 

commemoration Dr  Yvonne Malan had given a 

lecture entitled  I Fear No Man. The Life and 

Legacy of Sailor Malan . 

And in th is year of commemoration  there will 

be one further signi fi cant event . The City  of 

Cape Town will honour Sailor in December, 

the first time he will be officially honoured 

in the country of his birth. Yvonne had 

campaigned for this but was not too 

optimistic as honours are rarely awarded 

posthumously, and there were over a 

thousand other nominatio ns. Yvonne was 

therefore obviously delighted that her 

persistence has paid off and Sailor will 

indeed be honoured. We will report on  the 

ceremony in a later edition of Tiger News.  

Sailor f rom the archives éé 

 

 

74 Squadron CO Peter Carr hosts Sailor at RAF Coltishall in 1959 and gives him a guided tour of his Hunter F.6  

 

                             Sailorõs signature 


